
 
PARISH TEAM  

 

FR KYM SPURLING  

(PARISH PRIEST) 
 

SINDI KINLOCH 

(PARISH ASSISTANT) 
 

PAULINE LAI  

(FINANCE OFFICER) 
 

PARISH ADMIN OFFICE 
 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 

PH: 8264 7590  
 

EMAIL:  

office@paramodcath.com.au 

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 
 

OFFICE HOURS:  

TUESDAY-THURSDAY: 9AM-2PM 

FRIDAY: 9AM-12.30PM 
 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

171 KESTERS ROAD,  

PARA HILLS 5096 
 

ST JOHN XXIII CHURCH 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 
 

BAPTISMS  

BOOKINGS TO BE MADE 

THROUGH THE PARISH OFFICE. 
 

MARRIAGES  

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 
 

REGIONAL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOLS 
 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S  

(PRIMARY) 

CARIGNANE ST,  

WYNN VALE 5127 

PH: 8251 9500 
 

GLEESON COLLEGE  

(SECONDARY)  

40-60 SURREY FARM DRIVE,  

GOLDEN GROVE 5125 

PH: 8282 6600 
 

PARISH CHILD  

PROTECTION OFFICERS 
 

THERESE MEYERS:  

0421 533 761 
 

ANGELA ZAKARIAS:  

0401 205 636 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

 

Bulletin Vol 21 
Issue 26 

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the custodians of this region.  
Let us share and learn together for reconciliation and justice. 

21st July 2024 
16th Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B - Green 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE: http://paramodcath.com.au 

ARCHDIOCESE WEBSITE: www.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

MASS TIMES 
 

Reconciliation (Confession)  
Saturday after 9.15am Mass at Holy Trinity 

and 5.30pm at St John XXIII 

 

 

Family Faith Formation 2024 – 2025  
Registration 

 

Parents who are considering the readiness of their 
children to celebrate Confirmation and  

Holy Communion are invited to express interest  
in the Para Hills Modbury Catholic Parish  

parish-based family faith formation by sending an 
email to pa@paramodcath.com.au  

by 29 July 2024.  
No late expressions of interest will be accepted. 

The information and registration forms will then be sent electronically  
to interested people.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fourth World Day for  
Grandparents and the Elderly 

 

Next weekend of Sunday 28 July 2024, we are honouring the grandparents  
and elderly of our parish.  One way of doing that is for us to be  

celebrating the Eucharist with grandparents and grandchildren together.  
 

To assist with having these intergenerational Masses,  
please collect invitations for you to give to your relatives  

or for you to photograph and send to members of your family electronically.  
There is a selection of images to choose from. 

mailto:pa@paramodcath.com.au


RESPONSORIAL PSALM:  
The Lord is my shepherd; there is nothing I shall want. 

Readings for Sunday, 28th July 2024 

17th Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B 
 

 1st Reading 2 Kings 4:42-44 

 2nd Reading Eph 4:1-6 

 Gospel John 6:1-15 

Saints & Feast Days  
 

22nd Jul St Mary Magdalene 
23rd Jul St Bridget 
24th Jul St Sharbel Makhluf 
25th Jul St James 
26th Jul St Joachim and St Anne 

Our Community’s Prayer Petitions  
 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST: Please note that names can only be added to 
this list by immediate family, or the ill person themselves 

 (for reasons of privacy). 
 

Please Remember in your Prayers 
 

Those who are sick:  
 

Phyllis Truman, Teresa McBride,  
Margaret Dunn, Clarence Rodericks, Sue Rodericks, 
Margaret Penny, Theresa Camilleri, Corrie Bowman, 

Martha Fernandez, Carmel Adams, Vesna Zagar,  
Kim Pope, Anne Hughes, David Truman, Bruce Tilley,  

Anne Valentine, Ken Randell, Mary Rose Probst,  
Emelia Pudelek, Maria Trotta, Joan Walmsley,  

Lil Buckley, Pat Collins, Margaret Pitt,  
Anne Van Der Arend, Patricia Kopf, Darcy Ridley,  

Jayden Lee, Maria Hand, Asher Caudle,  
Emma Gammon, David North, Elijah Neri,  

Marg Dolman, Sean Molloy, Antoinette Pascale,  
Reta Lockyer, John MacGrath, Mary Redmond,  

Graham Speed, Marlen Piineda, Rosa Maria Santos, 
Betty Roper, Imperia De Ionno, Julie Reimann,  
Gerry Canavan, Kay Kennedy, Gary Lockyer,  

Rita Robinson, Yvonne Summers 
 

Recently Deceased: 
 

Joan Pfeiffer, Robert Anthony Curtis, Patricia Hehir, 
Jeffrey Phillips, Rosa Lionella. 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL  
HQ: 1300 729 202 from 9.00am — 1.00pm 

or www.vinnies.org.au  

St Vincent de Paul  
Modbury Conference 

 

Only two calls this last week (school holidays), one of 
which we couldn’t contact despite leaving messages. 

We advise the staff in town of this and wait for a recall. 
 

The Winter Appeal/can drive at St Francis Xavier’s has 
meant we have a well stocked shed – particularly with 

soup, which should see us out for the year. 
 

The only shortages at present in the pantry are  
Margarine, Soap, and Tinned Meat.  

It will greatly help if any or all of these items could be 
placed in the Vinnies’ collection basket. 

Come and experience life in the  
Taizé community 

 

Reverend Joan Claring-Bould and Fr Paul Monash  
will be leading a pilgrimage to Taizé, France,  

from October 11-24. The tour will include two days in 
Kuala Lumpur to get an experience of another culture, 

six days with the Taizé community, and two days  
in Paris on the way home. There is a limit of  
20 people of any age. Estimated cost $5000.  

It will be an unforgettable and  
spiritually enriching experience.  

For more details contact  
joancb23@gmail.com  (0409 520 823), 
rperth2008@gamil.com (0487 080 087). 

Scam Alert! 
 

WhatsApp and Facebook Impersonation 
 

 

Please be aware that several fake profiles have been 
created in Archbishop Patrick O’Regan’s name,  

both on Facebook and WhatsApp.  
Please be aware these are not endorsed profiles  

and under no circumstances are people  
to donate money via them.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Last weekend’s special collection raised  
$569.05 to support the work of  

Stella Maris, Apostleship of the Sea.   
Thank you for your generosity. 

 To donate or for more information, visit: 
www.stellamarisaustralia.org  

PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL 
 

The next meeting of the Parish Finance Council  
is on Tuesday, the 23rd July in the 

St John XXIII Meeting Room at 7.30pm. 

STAY FOR A CUPPA NEXT WEEK! 
 

Next weekend we will have our  
monthly Cuppa after Mass. 

Donations of food would be gratefully 
received and can be left  

in the kitchen prior to Mass.  
 

As always volunteers will be needed to assist 
with setting up, serving and clean  

up after all Masses 

 

Parish Bulletin 
 

If you would like to receive  
the bulletin via email  
please contact us at:  

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au  

mailto:joancb23@gmail.com
mailto:rperth2008@gamil.com


GOSPEL ACCLAMATION:  Alleluia, alleluia!  My sheep listen to my voice, says the Lord;  
I know them, and they follow me.  Alleluia!  

   Prayer Warrior 
 

We invite you to our daily zoom Rosary 
Zoom ID: 513 801 0979  

Password: 4027  
Monday to Friday 

 

We start at 7:30 am and 
you can join from 7am 

 

Contact: Angela Zakarias 
  0401 205 636 or  

  amtzakarias@gmail.com 

ACBC Research Project 
Absent from the Table 

 

The Australian Catholic Bishops Conference is  
undertaking a research project aimed at  

investigating why some Catholics do not participate in 
regular weekly Sunday Mass  

(Sunday Mass includes the Saturday Vigil).  
 

https://bit.ly/AbsentFromTheTableSurvey 
 

QR code: 
 
 

 
The survey closes on Tuesday August 20 2024.  
Parishioners are encouraged to reach out to those  

they know who could participate in the survey. 

Professor Massimo Faggioli  
Public Presentation:  

Preparing for the Jubilee Year in 2025  
Vatican II, Synodality and Pope Francis 

 

Monday August 12, 7pm  
at The Monastery, Glen Osmond 

 

The Archdiocese of Adelaide invites you to a  
presentation from Dr Massimo Faggioli,  

Professor of Theology and Religious Studies at  
Villanova University, USA.  

Professor Faggioli is a well-known Church historian, 
writer, Vatican commentator and columnist.  

He is an expert on the history and administrative inner 
workings of the Catholic Church and of the Papacy.  
Dr Faggioli’s presentation will be an opportunity to  
prepare for the 2025 Jubilee Year placed within the 

context of the Second Vatican Council,  
the Synod on Synodality and Papacy of Francis. 

 

RSVP online at www.trybooking.com/CSRJG  

 
 
 
 

CHRISTIAN LIFE PROGRAM (CLP) for Singles  
starts 4th Aug 2024 

 

Singles for Christ Australia (one of the ministries  
of Couples for Christ Australia), cordially invite  

you to a series of inspiring talks about living  
your Christian faith! 

 

For 7 Sundays from 4th Aug 2024 to 15th Sept 2024, 
2:00pm – 4:30pm at Holy Trinity Hall,  

171 Kesters Rd Para hills. 
 

This is FREE for everyone seeking peace and deeper 
relationship with Jesus Christ!  

 

All singles in their 20’s to 30’s are welcome!   
Pleases take a flyer and scan QR code to register! 

 

For more info, call/text:  
Nick Dangcalan – 0401939608 
Malou Dacutanan - 0426898603 
Mark Macapagal - 0412659525 

Milestone Celebrations at Clearview-Kilburn  
 

70 years St Brigid Church  
60 years Good Shepherd Church  

20 years since the twinning of our Parishes 
 

Parishioners past and present are invited to  
special Masses, both celebrated by  

Archbishop Patrick O'Regan on Sunday August 11,  
9am at St Brigid and 11am at Good Shepherd. 

Celebratory lunch to follow at the  
Founders Restaurant at 1pm.  

 

A chance for sharing memories, catching up and 
reminiscing with others who have lived or shared a 

connection with our parish.  
Tickets can be purchased via   

https://events.humanitix.com/clearview-kilburn-catholic-
parish-celebration-lunch 

THE SOUTHERN CROSS 
 

The latest edition of The Southern Cross  

is available from both Mass Centres  

at a cost of just $2 or online at 
www.thesoutherncross.org.au 

Annie MacKillop – First Companion 
 

Saturday August 10 at 2pm,  
Bethany, 4 High Street, Kensington 

 

The Josephite Companions present  
Annie MacKillop, sister of Mary MacKillop 

 

Annie accompanied Mary and walked with many of  
the Sisters of St Joseph throughout her life.  

Josephite Companions have embraced her as our 
'inaugural Companion'. 

 

Come and delight in Annie's story … sharing in 
God's mission and making a difference. 

 

RSVP:  Monday August 5 on 0417 871 904 or 
SA.Companions@sosj.org.au 

 

Afternoon tea will be available –  
please bring a small plate to share. 

There will also be a raffle.  
Donations and proceeds of the raffle will go toward 

Josephite ministries.  

https://bit.ly/AbsentFromTheTableSurvey
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FCSRJG&data=05%7C02%7CCco-Reception%40adelaide.catholic.org.au%7C14b71740cfc6417b21bc08dc8e85e887%7Cfe51d108d61d407cbcaaaab5af82a7ac%7C0%7C0%7C638541953120777517%7CUnknown%7C
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevents.humanitix.com%2Fclearview-kilburn-catholic-parish-celebration-lunch&data=05%7C02%7Ccco-reception%40adelaide.catholic.org.au%7Cc5d31f6e29404add6cfd08dca4615793%7Cfe51d108d61d407cbcaaaab5a
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevents.humanitix.com%2Fclearview-kilburn-catholic-parish-celebration-lunch&data=05%7C02%7Ccco-reception%40adelaide.catholic.org.au%7Cc5d31f6e29404add6cfd08dca4615793%7Cfe51d108d61d407cbcaaaab5a
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BULLETIN DEADLINE: TUESDAY 3PM          Email Address for Bulletin Notices: bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY JULY BABIES 
 

 22nd Jul Pauline Forrestal 

 26th Jul Emil Mathew Merin 

 27th Jul David North 

Giving App 
 

Download the Adelaide Archdiocese’s  
Find a Mass App  

on your mobile phone and set up direct giving  
to the first and second collections,  

as well as special appeals.  
Or go to www.goodgiving.com.au to set up  

direct giving from your computer.  
 

The App also features daily readings, events,  
news from The Southern Cross and podcasts.  

 Mon 22nd Jul Legion of Mary 5pm Holy Trinity 

 Tue 23rd Jul Parish Finance Council 7.30 pm St John XXIII 

 Sun 28th Jul Divine Mercy 2.30 pm Holy Trinity 

DEVELOPMENT FUND 2024 
 

Congratulations to this week’s winner 
 

No 27, Kathleen McEvoy  
Drawn by Anne-Michelle 

for Ursula Wythe 
 

To join, or for more information please contact:  
Barbara Mathews 8258 8806 

Parish Memorial Book 
 

If you have a deceased relative or friend who you 
would like to have added to our Parish Memorial Book  

please contact the Parish office with their full name 
and date they passed away. 

ST VINCENT PALLOTTI  
SCHOLARSHIP TRUST  

 

The St Vincent Pallotti Scholarship Trust offers  
scholarships to enable lay people to further their  

understanding and skills in leadership/ministry or a 
specialised activity, such as promoting faith  

enhancement, social justice and pastoral care.  
More information and Applications Forms  

are available on our website  
pallottine.org.au/svpscholarship  

Closing Date 31 July 2024  

Catholic Women’s League 
Archdiocesan Day of Reflection 

 

Catholic Women’s League invites you to their  
Archdiocesan Day of Reflection on  

Tuesday 6th August from 10.30am until 2.30pm  
in St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral Hall.  

Facilitator, Geraldine Hawkes will speak on  
‘Love and Compassion’ through music, art and  

stories from scriptures and sacred sources.  
Day of Reflection is open to ALL women  

not just members. Please invite other women  
from your parish to join us.  

BYO lunch plus donation towards expenses.  
For more enquiries contact  

Sue Williams, Catholic Women’s League Secretary, 
on 0466 184 788.  

RSVP by Tuesday July 30.  

DIVINE MERCY AT 
HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

 

The next Divine Mercy Devotion will be on 
Sunday, 28 July at 2.30pm  

at Holy Trinity Church,  
171 Kesters Rd, Para Hills. 

St Francis Xavier School  
Support for St Vincent de Paul Society 

Last term, our Year 2 students had a special visit from 
Michael Bone, President of Modbury Vinnies.  Mr Bone 

spoke about the importance of service and charity, 
highlighting that many people in our community rely on 

these services to support their families.  
 

The students were surprised to learn that even those 
who are not homeless often need help accessing food.  

 

Inspired to make a difference, our Year 2 students 
decided to create friendship bracelets.  These 

bracelets will be given to children when their families 
receive food baskets or a hot meal at Fred’s Van. 

 

Our SFX students took on the act of service and 
poured their compassionate hearts into making these 
bracelets, knowing that a handmade gift can bring joy 

and show care.  

 

SAFETY FIRST 
 

Please remember the carparks are  

shared zones and for safety  

the speed limit is 10kph (walking pace). 

http://www.goodgiving.com.au

